
Save the Date

Resident Birthdays

Employee Birthdays

4th of July Cookout - 4th
Resident Council - 9th
Culinary Council - 18th

Arcadia Store - 23rd
July Birthday Party - 30th

James Miller - 10th
Nerrissa Dunn - 26th

Letter from
Executive Director

July
2024

3343 Berryhill Road, Pace, FL 32571

Dorothy Kimbro - 1st
Louise Brown - 2nd

Donald McCurdy - 2nd
Thusnee Atwell - 8th

Joan Addison - 9th
Donna Jones - 10th
Jean Mensh - 27th

Shirley James - 30th

Hard to believe that July is already here. June came in and went with a
flurry of activity and we had a wonderful time. But the summer is quickly
moving along and so are we.

We will be celebrating America’s birthday on Thursday, July 4th. Chef Jim
will have the BBQ out and grill burgers and hot dogs, along with some
homemade potato salad and all the fixings. Please come and join us. Make
sure to let Ms. Mary know you are coming so we grill enough for everyone!

Just a quick reminder, if you need transportation to a doctor’s
appointment, please give us notice prior to the appointment. If possible,
two weeks is preferred, but the sooner the better. Whomever gets their
appointment to us first, gets that time slot. Remember that our bus travels
to Milton, Pace, and to West Florida Hospital in Pensacola on Tuesdays and
Thursdays only.

If you take a stroll on the path around our building, please take note of the
vegetable garden that our Director of Life Enrichment, Hailie has planted.
She has put a lot of effort into it and plants are really taking off. 

Please be sure to leave any suggestions you may have in the suggestion
box located in The Shade. Sometimes you may notice something that we
have overlooked. Maybe you have an idea for an activity or a meal
suggestion. We may not be able to accommodate all the suggestions, but
we would love to get your input.

As the community’s Executive Director, I am honored to be a part of the
exceptional care services provided every day by our dedicated staff. It is
hard to believe but I have been with Arcadia for two years already. We have
experienced many changes and grown quite a bit. I am immensely proud of
this place we call home!

Sincerely,
Carol Ettelson



Keeping Up with the Arcadians



The Gnome is still “On the Roam!” Much like
"Elf/Santa on the Shelf," we will be hiding this
"Gnome" somewhere throughout the building

each morning. It will not be in any personal
bedrooms, bathrooms, or outside. If you so

happen to find the "Gnome," pick it up and bring it
to Chloe, Hailie, or the Concierge for a golden
ticket! We will be hiding our "Gnome" for all

holiday seasons! However, our Patriotic Gnome
will be roaming through the end of July. The

Gnome pictured to the left is the only gnome we
will accept. Stay tuned for more "Gnome on the

Roam" updates. Good luck everyone!

Carolyn was born in Biloxi, Mississippi in 1940. Her
mother had 9 children. Two siblings passed away very
young so she had 6 siblings growing up: 4 brothers and 2
sisters, with her being the youngest. 
Carolyn lived in Biloxi until she got married to an Air Force
man, named William Simpson. They met at a dance club
where she went to dance regularly. They got married and
were stationed in North Carolina until 1967. Later, they
relocated and got stationed to Herbert field. From there
her job moved her to Milton.

“Gnome on the Roam”

Resident Spotlight
Carolyn Simpson 

They have 3 children: 1 son, who was the oldest, and 2 daughters. They have 8
grandchildren and 4 great grandchildren.  Carolyn lived in the Philippines 2 years
and worked with her husband in the civil service. She worked with the civil service
until she retired in 1995. There she had different jobs within the civil service but
was with them for 30 years. 
Carolyn’s favorite hobbies include loving to cook, going to casinos, and taking her
dog Sadie for long walks. She was a dancer in her younger years and spent a lot of
time with her dad fishing. She loves to travel and has been to Thailand, Japan,
Hong Kong, & Korea. 



Hailie O’Connell 
Open Arms Director of Life Engagement

memorycare@arcadiapace.com

4th of July
Cookout

Nerrissa Dunn
Business Office Director
ndunn@arcadiapace.com

Sally  Willis
Director of Community Relations
swillis@arcadiapace.com

Carol Ettelson 
Executive Director
cettelson@arcadiapace.com

Jim  Miller
Director of Culinary Services
dietarypace@arcadiapace.com

Chloe  Vettel
Director of Life Engagement
activities@arcadiapace.com

John  Fletcher
Director of Maintenance
jfletcher@Arcadiapace.com

Mary Davis
Concierge
conciergepace@Arcadiapace.com

Jolee  Blackmon
Director of Resident Care & Wellness
jblackmon@arcadiapace.com

Your Team More Info

Thursday July 4th 
at 11:00 am

Please RSVP with the Concierge

S’mores & Sparklers!

Tuesday 
July 2nd

 at 5:00 pm

BINGO Mania
with Zach

Thursday 
July 18th

at 1:30 pm

Win special prizes!


